EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB
BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 21, 2006

Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt

Others in Attendance:  Becky LeDuc

The meeting was called to order by President, Dawn Gifford.

The minutes of the August meeting of the board were approved as written.

Officers Reports

President, Dawn Gifford – No Report

Vice President, Tammie Hoover – No Report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays – The USFSA confirmed the list of skaters entered in qualifying events at the 2007 Regionals.  No response was required from the club because all members entered were members in good standing in the club.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Kris submitted the following account balances in writing:


Checking

$18,801.40


Savings

       604.85


Investment Accounts
    5,058.85





__________


Total

             $24,465.10

Committee Reports

Competition, Tammie Hoover – There was no formal report, but Dawn asked Neil Bernstein, competition committee member, to remind Tammie to start soliciting judges and requested a status report on the Announcement for the Competition.

Becky LeDuc advised that the Iowa Games are scheduled for February 18, 2007.
Membership Report, Teresa Johns – Teresa submitted the following written report:

As of this July 21, the EIFSC has 55 skaters, 9 coaches and a total of 111 members representing 55 families.  For the current membership year, 95 members were renewals and there were 14 new members representing 6 new families.

Teresa has asked for permission from the members to use their names/addresses/e-mails, etc for a membership directory.  She has heard from all but 9 and will be contracting them for permission.  She also reported that she has set up the new club ice sheets and they have been inserted in the club ice book.
Program Development, Charlotte Hays –
A draft budget was submitted for the Blue Diamonds.  The budget is consolidated to cover 2 teams and an anticipated 23 skaters.  After review the board agreed to a budget with a maximum $2,000 subsidy to be provided if needed to cover costs.  

(In an e-mail vote on September 15th, the Board passed a motion to allow the Blue Diamonds to proceed with practices pending a board meeting and final budget approval.)

Fundraising – 

Charlotte Hays reported that she was finalizing a proposal to United Fire Group to sponsor the 2008 Upper Great Lakes Regionals.  United Fire’s board meeting in which the proposal would be discussed is scheduled for November, but Randy Ramlo, Executive Vice President of United Fire, suggested that the proposal be in by October 1st so Charlotte plans to hand deliver it to Mr. Ramlo the last week of September.

Neil Bernstein advised that he would distribute a link via e-mail of a site that sells ponchos that might prove a good fundraising item for the club.  

New Business

Neil Bernstein, at Dawn Gifford’s request, drafted procedures for the use of e-mail votes by the board.  The procedures were discussed and suggestions made.  Neil will redraft for the September meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

